Dear Parents/Carers

Communication with School

I am writing to you to share some disappointing news that in the past few weeks a number of parents/carers/additional family members have arrived on school site at our main reception without notice and have forcefully demanded to see a variety of staff.  We have also had several incidences of students using their own mobile phones to demand calls with waiting parents.  At its worst, some of these situations have presented as intimidatory and abusive.  I must stress that I, nor our Governors, will not tolerate aggressive or demeaning behaviour directed towards staff at Maidenhill school and that robust action will be taken to ensure staff are protected from such unpleasantness.  

I of course wish to thank the vast majority of our families for whom it is the norm to communicate and raise queries in a polite and reasonable way; who acknowledge that schools are often complex places; and who are appreciative that teaching staff nor pastoral leaders are likely to be available at a moment’s notice to see or speak with them.

As a school we’re very open to working with our families to ensure our students are supported as best as possible.  There are a variety of ways that you can do this:

1.  The ClassCharts App is perhaps the most efficient method of communication.  Here you should log reasons for absence.  We are exploring further ways to use this app in the future.

2.  Issues relating to learning and/or academic matters should be referred in the first instance to your child’s subject teacher.  Teachers are the best placed to be able to answer any queries of this nature  

3.  Any other issues should be referred in the first instance to your child’s form tutor.  Our tutors see all children daily and will be the best placed to provide ongoing support.  They also have the ability to refer issues of greater significant to our Heads of Year.

If for any reason the subject teacher is not able to answer/resolve your enquiry, please do contact the Head of Department.  If for any reason the tutor is not able to answer/resolve your enquiry, please do contact your child’s Head of Year.  If you feel your enquiry remains unresolved, please do contact our main reception who will refer the issue to a member of our Senior Team.

It is important to stress that staff will always aim to respond within a period of 48 hours.  This said, there are often pressures or situations that are not immediately visible which may result in this period being slightly longer.  

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

A Hunter
Headteacher 
